
Codington County 

Public Service Announcement 

In the interest of public health and safety, all Codington County facilities are closed to the public to avoid 

spread of the Coronavirus. The Courthouse and Court employees will still be carrying out county 

business. Please check this link https://www.codington.org/doing-county-business-without-going-tothe-

courthouse/ or call (numbers below) to find out how to do your county business by mail, online or by 

phone.    

Clerk of Courts- 605-882-5095 The court system is open and is conducting business. Contact Clerk of  

 

Courts office with any questions.  

 

County Health Nurse- 605-882-5177 All appointments can be done via phone. Please call ahead. 

 

Auditor- 605-882-6288 or 605-882-6297.  Please call ahead. 

 

Register of deeds- 605-882-6278.  Please call ahead. 

 

Department of Equalization- 605-882-6274.  Please call ahead.  

 

Treasurer-605-882-6285 County is installing a drop box by the south entrance of the courthouse for tax 

payments or vehicle license renewals.  

 

Veteran Assistance- 605-882-6289 Please call ahead.  

 

Welfare- 605-882-6282 Call or email first and we will direct you on where to go.  

codwelfare@codington.org   

 

Emergency Management-605-882-6272 Call and leave a message.  

 

Highway Department- 605-882-6271 Call to set up an appointment.  

 

Zoning Office/Extension Service-605-882-6300 Call or email before coming in.  

codington.county@sdstate.edu   

 

To observe County Commission meetings live, please use Codington County’s YouTube channel. 

(https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJyCXQ-XGQnxtzgtFW-WwTQ).  If you wish to speak during the 

open portion of the agenda, please call (605) 882-6297 to arrange a call back.  

 

Sheriff’s office- 605-882-6280 Starting March 23rd, 2020, until further notice, the Codington County 

Sheriff’s Office will be closing their lobby to limit the access from the public. There will be a drop box 

near the south entrance of the courthouse for civil/business-related documents and payment for 

services. If you have any questions about other services please call.   In the event of an emergency, call 

911. 

  

Detention Center-605-882-6284 Starting March 23rd, 2020, until further notice, the Codington County  

Detention Center will be suspending the 24/7 Program and Work Release Program. The Detention 

Center will be limiting drop-off to new items in original sealed packaging only. Drop-off time will be 

Sundays from noon to 10PM. Any questions please call.   

  

Thank you for your cooperation and please stay safe!  

Brenda Hanten, Chair  

Codington County Commissioners  


